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[Notice to Parents Regarding Initial Pandemic Flu Outbreak at school]

[SAMPLE LETTER #3]

[This sample letter is intended to be used when notifying parents that even though instances of the flu have occurred at the school, the school remains open.]

Dear Parents:

This letter will give you information about an outbreak of flu in [ADD NAME OF COUNTY] County. Every year, some people get sick with the flu during the fall and winter months. This year, there is a new flu virus in our county that is making many people sick. Health officials call it a “pandemic flu.” 

A number of students and teachers in our school are sick with the flu. We hope they will all get better quickly.  

At this time, the [ADD NAME OF COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT OR APPROPRIATE AGENCY] tells us that students who are not ill can safely come to school. The schools will remain open. We will continue to send you updates on any important information. 

To keep the flu from spreading to more people, we ask you to keep sick children at home. Any children who are sick in school will be sent home.

Public health officials want you to protect yourself and your family against pandemic flu. Here are some ways to stop the spread of germs and sickness:

· If your children are sick, keep them at home. Do not send them to school.

· Teach your children to wash their hands frequently with soap and water for 20 seconds. Be sure to set a good example by doing this yourself.

· Teach your children to cover coughs and sneezes with tissues or by coughing into the inside of the elbow. Be sure to set a good example by doing this yourself.

· Teach your children to stay at least three feet away from people who are sick.   

· People who are sick should stay home from work or school, and they should stay away from other people until they are better.

· Stay away from shopping malls, movie theaters, or other places where there are large groups of people.
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To help families get ready in the event of a pandemic flu outbreak, we are enclosing with this letter a checklist entitled “Tips for Parents on Coping with Pandemic Flu.” The information can help your family get ready for an emergency.

If you have questions, please contact your school nurse or health care provider. You can call the school at [ADD SCHOOL HOTLINE OR SIMILAR TELEPHONE NUMBER]. You can get more information from [ADD HERE NAME AND NUMBER OF COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT OR OTHER APPROPRIATE RESOURCE].
If the pandemic flu continues to spread and more students become ill, students may be dismissed from school for days or weeks. The purpose of student dismissals will be to keep children from getting sick. If students are dismissed, children should stay at home. Begin planning now for child care in your home.  

We will notify you of any change in recommendations during the course of a pandemic flu outbreak. 

Sincerely,

[ADD NAME AND TITLE]

Enclosure

[NOTE TO LOCAL EDUCATIONAL AGENCIES: 

1. The enclosure for this letter, “Tips for Parents on Coping with Pandemic Flu,” is available on the same CDE Web site as this template.

2. The California Department of Education acknowledges the assistance of Contra Costa Health Services (CCHS), which provided the source material for this translation (October 2007). Additional information regarding this and other notifications is available from the CCHS Web site at http://cchealth.org.

3. As a form of assistance to LEAs, the California Department of Education (CDE) offers this translation free of charge. Because there can be variations in translation, the CDE recommends that LEAs confer with local translators to determine any need for additions or modifications, including the addition of local contact information or local data, or modifications in language to suit the needs of specific language groups in the local community. If you have comments or questions regarding the translation, please e-mail the Clearinghouse for Multilingual Documents (CMD) at cmd@cde.ca.gov.]
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